
Subject: Opposition to SB 210 – Unnecessary Restrictions on Voting

I am writing to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 210, which seeks to impose unnecessary 
restrictions on voting access under the guise of election security. The fact remains that voter fraud is 
exceedingly rare, and implementing additional barriers to voting will only serve to disenfranchise 
eligible voters rather than address a non-existent problem.

National and state-level studies consistently show that actual cases of voter fraud are statistically 
insignificant. The Brennan Center for Justice has found that instances of voter fraud occur at a rate 
between 0.0003% and 0.0025%, a fraction so small that it has no meaningful impact on election 
outcomes. In Oregon, which has successfully conducted vote-by-mail elections for over two decades, 
election officials have repeatedly confirmed that fraud is virtually nonexistent. Secretary of State 
reports demonstrate that Oregon’s election system is already among the most secure in the nation.

SB 210 appears to be a solution in search of a problem, one that risks undermining public confidence in 
our elections by implying that widespread fraud exists when it simply does not. Rather than restricting 
access to the ballot, the Legislature should focus on making it easier for all eligible citizens to 
participate in democracy. Policies that increase voter access—such as expanded ballot drop boxes, 
automatic voter registration, and enhanced voter education—are far more beneficial than measures that 
could suppress turnout.

I urge you to oppose SB 210 and any legislation that seeks to create unnecessary obstacles to the voting 
process. Oregon has long been a leader in fair and accessible elections, and we should continue to 
uphold those values rather than adopt policies based on unfounded fears.  Sen. David Brock Smith 
should be embarrassed to even bring up this obviously frivolous bill.

Thank you for your time and consideration. I appreciate your service to our state and hope you will 
stand in support of free and fair elections for all Oregonians.

Sincerely,

Dan Becker

Prairie City, Oregon


